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Directors 

Russ & Georgina Johnson 1-951-532-5311 cd@gwrra-ca1z.org 
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Motorist Awareness 

Coordinator 

Dean Stowers 1-760-765-0587 ace@gwrra-ca1z.org 

Secretary Donna Dolan 1-951-676-1831 secretary@gwrra-

ca1z.org 

Newsletter Editor Ginger Merritt 1-951-285-3597 newsletteredi-

tor@gwrra-ca1z.org 

Webmaster Mick Herod 1-951-453-4379 webmaster@gwrra-

ca1z.org 

Media Coordinator Pat Dolan 1-951-202-1775 dldandpgd@verizon.n

et 

Ride Coordinators Scott & Becky Brodeen 1-951-587-6317 td@gwrra-ca1z.org 

Ride Coordinator As-

sistance 

Danny Merritt 1-951-285-3957 dmer-

ritt65@gmail.com 

    

Social Event Coordina-

tors 

Tish & Jerry Johnson   

Social Event Assis-

tance 

Donna Dolan   

½Ωǎ  у .ŀƭƭ 9ǾŜƴǘ /ƻƻǊπ

ŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΩǎ 

Dean & Lori Stowers 1-760-765-0587 8ballcoordina-

tor@gwrra-ca1z.org 

Sunshine Coordinator Suzy Hoeynck 1-951-699-5341 sunshinecoordina-
tor@gwrra-ca1z.org  

Gifts 50/25/25 Bear Burleson 1-858-231-1116  bearburleson@hotma

il.com  

Chapter Trainers Mick Herod 1-951-453-

4379  

acd@gwrra-a1z.org 

    

Chapter Store Dean & Lori Stowers 1-760-765-0587 chapterstore@gwrra-

ca1z.org 

Individual of the Year 

(IOY) 

Kelly Gifford 1-951-237-7482  gthegiffs@aol.com  

Chapter Couple (COY) Mick & Darlene Herod 1-951-453-4379 mick@herod.com 
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Executive Director Ray Garris 1-800-843-9460  ext 

212 

director@gwrra.org 

Education Director Tony Van Scharck  avan-

scharck@nc.rr..com 

Membership           

Enhancement Director 

Bob & Karla Greer  MEDIR@att.net 

Leadership Training 

Director 

Paul & Cheryl Brosher 1-614-270-1256 pbrosher@sbcglobal.n

et 

Region Director Andrew & Sherry 

Smith 

1-303-923-8342 GWRRA.RegionF@gma

il.com 

Assistant Directors Joyce & Rick Elmore 1-970-619-8140 Jelmore16@gmail.com 

Region Educator Michael & Dory 

Werner 

1-303-795-6059 gold-

winger2@hotmail.com 

Assistant Region    

Educator 

Joel & Marti Winkler 1-626-969-7486 jwin-

kler22@verizon.net 

Membership Enhance-

ment Director 

Kenneth & Cindy   

Kelley 

1-623-229-9339 

1-623-297-3620 

 

Medic First Aid Joel & Marti Winkler 1-626-969-7486 jwinkler7@charter.net 

District Director Bob & Nancy Clark 1-661-943-5663 Clark8clan@roadrunn

er.com 

Assistant  Directors  Don & Beth Kuellmer 1-925-487-5750 dkuellmer@gmail.com 

Assistant  Directors  Bob & Linda Harmon 1-661-810-5154  bhar-

mon85@gmail.com 

District Educator Linda  Harmon 1-661-810-5157 Cdre.linda@gmail.com 

Membership Enhance-

ment  

Steve & Alma Spenkle 1-858-688-0029 ss5855@yahoo.com 

District Store JoAnn MacLean 1-661-251-5420 joannmac-

lean@pacbell.net 
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Newsletter article from your Chapter Director:  Russ Johnson 

2017: CA-1Z 21St Annual 8 Ball Rally  

Friends ς Fun ς Safety - Knowledge 

The Rally Flyer is done ς Spokes in the Oaks 2 is now officially scheduled for 

Saturday May 20 at William Heise County Park in Julian / the same great loca-

tion as last year! The rally truly was FUN last year and we plan to make this rally 

even better thanks to all the feedback we received. It is a beautiful ride to the 

park, wonderful grill fired food & games, and great prizes ς the Grand Prize is a 

set of Dunlop Motorcycle Tires delivered to your home. 

I trust all Zebras will register for the rally, and provide a helping hand: many 

hands make for light work. It is FUN meeting and greeting all the members from 

other chapters as they share the day with us. Please check in with Dean, rally 

coordinator, to find out how you can best help the herd create a wonderful 

event. 

aŀƴȅ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ C¦b 

events, and we are planning to visit other gatherings and share our plans for 

FUN ς ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǊƛŘŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ά²ƛƴƎŜǊǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜ 

towns, and experience how they have FUN at their gatherings. 

In other newsΣ ǘƘŜ a9/Ωǎ όaŜƳōŜǊ 9ƴƘŀƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎύ ŀǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ 

how to better communicate and create enjoyable experiences, while enticing 

ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ D²ww! ŀ άƭƻƻƪέ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛπ

zation really is. Rebecca & Gil Scotti have volunteered to help spread the fun via 

communication as !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ a9/Ωǎ for the Zebra Herd! They will be assisting 

Ginger to make our Chapter one of the most FUN Chapters in the Region ς 

please give them your support, and ideas, to enhance our FUN. 

The basics never change: participate = fun! 

Russ Johnson ς Proud to Wear These Stripes 



Zebra Express 7 

 

Newsletter article from your Assistant Chapter Director:  Mick Herod 

Marching Ahead 

 

This year has gotten off to a new start within the Chapter.  We have many new 
members who are actively participating, and are looking forward to many more.  
Why do I bother to mention this?  Simply because all Chapters are dealing with 
a smaller pool of riders as the years go by.  Accordingly, many Chapters are see-
ing less and less participation in not only their own events, but events hosted by 
other Chapters.  Yet, I believe that Chapter Z is bucking that trend and seeing an 
increase.  On our After-Meeting Ride for February, we had TWO groups of 
{9±9b ōƛƪŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƭŜŀǾŜ aŀǊƛŜ /ŀƭƭŜƴŘŜǊǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǿŜΩǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀƴȅ ǊƛŘŜǊǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ 
become the norm. 

Along with more participation, we will also be bolstering our Chapter Team.  We 
know that many hands make light work, and so it goes with running our Chap-
ter.  We all bring special skills from our working careers and our lifestyles.  If you 
see an area where you believe you can contribute, by all means speak up!  
²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƻƪƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ  ¢ŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƳŜ ƻǊ wǳǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
be glad to discuss areas where we can put your experience and expertise to 
good use. 

March also brings our first day of Spring, and with that, Rally Season.  Even if 
ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ǊŀƭƭȅΣ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
Chapter by registering.  Just a few more people registering for a rally can make a 
ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜǎΦ 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ Řƻ 
some riding in mild weather.  Dust off your bike, and dust off your riding skills.  
²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ 
always a great refresher. 

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊƛŘŜΣ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǇ 
your GWRRA membership and to stop participating.  We welcome all, whether 
on two, three or four wheels.  Come on out and have some FUN with us! 

 

-Mick 


